
     J P Henderson Elementary 

SDMC Minutes May 23, 2023 
 

The SDMC began its meeting at 3:15 p.m.  The following members were present in the 

SDMC meeting:  Dora Ramos-Third Grade Teacher, Ms. Gina Lowry- Second Grade 

Teacher, Ms. Sonia Gamino- Fourth Grade Teacher, Ms. Maria Cruz- Second Grade 

Teacher, Ben Beard- Fourth Grade Teacher, Ms. Clark- First Grade Teacher, Claudia 

Florez-Assistant Principal, and Maria Guerra- Principal.  The following items were 

discussed: Current Enrollment, Projected Enrollment, Enrollment Events, ESSER Funds, 

TA Positions, Instructional Resources, Eureka, Departmentalization, Summer School, 

Campus District Goals, HB4545 

1. Current enrollment is at 543 and our projected enrollment is 536 for next school 

year. We will be planning enrollment events during the summer to promote our 

school and increase our enrollment for 2023-2024 school year.  

2. ESSER Funds- currently have a position funded through ESSER funds but will not 

next school year. Our Librarian will be shared with another campus next school year 

as well because of our budget.  

3. Instructional Resources- We have ordered some instructional resources next year, 

but we would like teachers' feedback on other instructional resources they might 

want.  

4. EUREKA- Our new Math adoption is EUREKA and we have started receiving 

material already. We are asking teachers to go ahead and sign up for training 

during the summer because it’s very hard during the school year. The training is 

several days.  

5. Departmentalized- Conversations have happened with several teachers regarding 

pair teaching next school year. Decisions will be based on data. Once all data is here, 

decisions will be made as to who will be teaching each subject. Departmentalization 

will only be for grades 3rd through 5th.  

6. Summer School/HB4545- Summer school will be happening at our campus this year 

along with Carrillo Elementary. Students will begin to do their HB4545 hours 

during summer school.  

7. Campus/District Goals- SDMC team discussed instructional strategies that will be 

implemented from grades 1st through 5th grade.  

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 3:47 PM 
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